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resident’s Corner 
Hello everyone and welcome to our newsletter. 
Well, we have made it to the second half of 2020 and what a year it's been!  Everyone has been 
affected.  As we see restrictions easing in NSW, it's not a time to become complacent.  We have 
reopened our Hunter St Gallery and must abide by Government Health Regulations. 
 

I'd like to extend a warm welcome to our New Members.  Please feel free to call into the Gallery and talk with 
other artists and find out more about what the Society can offer you. 

 
On a brighter note, we conducted a very successful external exhibition at Kellyville Village shopping centre.  
Thank you to all the members who volunteered their time.  It was great to see a few new faces on Roster 
Duty, instead of the same old few, which is why we ask all members to give a couple of hours on roster.  I get 
such a thrill when we sell our members’ paintings.  It's also a good time to have a coffee and a chat to the 
public.  A special thanks to Carmel and the team for organising the Kellyville Exhibition.  I'm hoping we get 
another opportunity to display our paintings at Kellyville next year. 
 
The CPAS AGM has been postponed until COVID-19 eases or into 2021. Thank you for your patience and 
understanding. 
 
That's all for now and enjoy your painting. 
Geoff Sellman - CPAS President 
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 Date for your diary: 
Belinda Chiu Demonstration 
Sat 15 August 1.30pm - $10 
Bookings essential 0410 603 023 or 
cpassociety@gmail.com 
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Memberõs Moment (to Talk) 
 

This article features Caroline Pullinger who is one of our members at CPAS.  Among her 
achievements, Caroline has exhibited her paintings at The Royal Botanic Garden in Sydney and 

also at Gallery ONE88 Fine Arts in Katoomba. 
 

When did you start painting Caroline? 
Art for me started in High School which I loved.  After finishing school I 
went to East Sydney Tech (now called TAFE) to study Industrial Design 
but after the first year I transferred to Ceramics full time and 
completed the certificate course.  
 
Sometime later my life changed in many directions and I drifted away 

from practicing art.  I travelled, studied other courses, then I married and had children. 
 
I came to the realization I needed the stimulation of art again and commenced classes in 
Porcelain Art and this led onto watercolour classes and I was hooked.  I slowly moved towards 
acrylic and mixed media which is now my preferred medium.  I’m always open to learning new 
techniques using different mediums. 
 
What do you enjoy most about painting? 
Paint!  I love it.  I relish in pushing paint around a surface experimenting for a new outcome.  
For me it’s the perfect creative outlet to express ideas and emotions and relieve stress. 
 
You have a great sense of colour. Is this an ability you have always possessed? 
I struggle with putting colours together unfortunately, as their interaction is so important.  I 
try to keep to a simple palette but often lose the plot.  Getting the tone balanced is essential 
too.  Colour wheels come in handy. 
 
During the “lockdown” resulting from COVID-19, you 
undertook a “plein air” project in your backyard.  
Would you please tell us about that? 
With the Corona isolation came a slower and more 
relaxed pace which enabled me to undertake a backyard 
project with no time restrictions.  I painted a 6m x 3m 
mural on a shed wall.  The Colorbond steel corrugated 
surface was a challenge as was the weather but it was 
very therapeutic. The idea was to paint an everlasting 
garden as the real plants were badly burnt in the 
relentless heat last summer.   
 
What was your best experience as an artist? 
Winning my first Art Prize and selling my first art work was a massive thrill and gave me 
confidence to continue.  The notion that someone liked my work enough to buy and hang it in 
their home amazes me. 
 



 
Two years ago I travelled to the Netherlands where I saw much wonderful art by the masters 
but it was “The Girl with the Pearl Earring” by Vermeer that blew me away.  This painting is my 
most pleasurable artist experience and memory. 
 
What would you recommend to a beginner who is just starting to paint? 
Know what you want to get out of painting and enjoy the learning process.  Try not to be 
overwhelmed, jump in and have fun!  Art is very rewarding. 
 
               
 

Demonstration Report (by Janine Garlick) 
 

Greg Hansell - Saturday, 18 July 2020 – Still Life Flowers in pastel 
Equipment: 
Schmincke Pastels and  
Greg’s own earth pastels (made from clay he collects in different 
regions) 
Greg also likes Art Spectrum Flinders Blue Violet (FBV) for shadows  
Canson paper – Blue – Greg works on the smooth side 
Conte 1710 pencils (see photo) in HB, 2B and 3B 
Fixative: Schmincke.   
 

 Greg began by sketching the vase of flowers with 
his Conte pencils.  He drew the vase higher on the paper which meant the 
flowers would “drift off” the top of the page but he said, there are lovely 
shadows underneath the vase on the tablecloth, which will be an important 
part of the painting. 
 
He also used the pencils to create the shadow which is part of the painting.  
He used the pencils to outline certain parts “if things don’t stand out or get 

mixed up in the background”. 
 

 
 
He began with the geraniums.  Layering as he went adding the leaves in blue, grey and green.  
He added black behind the lavender flowers to make them 
stand out.  If you use black, he says, adding FBV on top of it 
makes it more interesting.   
 
If you want to have “lost edges” in your painting, you can come 
over edges with colours nearby. 
 
He painted the “white” tablecloth using almost every colour of 
similar tones to make it look more interesting. 



 
The vase was not painted with its exact pattern.  Greg made it a mixture of colours, added 
highlights and then drew over it with the Conte pencils, showing just a little of the pattern on 

the vase.   
 
Tidying up edges, Greg added some heavily drawn contrast 
colours.  He added highlights to some of the flowers.   
 
Greg came back with the Conte pencils towards the end to add in 
some more shadow.   Finally, Greg used grey to add the shadows 
on the tablecloth. 
 
 

DǊŜƎΩǎ ǘƛǇǎΥ 

¶ ¢ƘŜ άōƛƎ ǎŜŎǊŜǘέ ǘƻ ǇŀǎǘŜƭǎ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƭŀȅŜǊ ǘƘŜƳΣ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ƻƴ ŎƻƭƻǳǊΣ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƭƻǳǊΦ  
Place similar tones on top of each other. 
 

¶ ά5ƻƴΩǘ ǎƳǳŘƎŜέ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƛƴƎŜǊǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ƳǳŎƘ ƴƛŎŜǊ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀȅŜǊǎ 
ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ōǳƛƭǘ ǳǇΦ  ά¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǇŀǎǘŜƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƛƴƎŜǊΗΗέ 

 

¶ You can make grey by layering red, yellow and blue. 
 

¶ ά¸ƻǳ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀƛƴǘƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƻƻŘ ŘŀǊƪǎΦέ   
 

 
 
 

               



 

 
Kellyville Village Exhibition 

15 to 21 June 2020 
 
CPAS held a very successful exhibition at Kellyville Village.  During the week ten large paintings 
were sold and sixteen small paintings (on sale for $35 each).  Those who sold paintings were 
Glennis Craig, Marlene Hewitt, Dina Sulamian sold two of her paintings, Geoff Sellman, Angus 
Lockhart, Jan Toulis, Carmel Mackie, and Janine Garlick.  There were many shoppers who 
showed interest in joining our Art Society as members and also in attending classes. 
 

 
 
It is hoped that there will be another exhibition at 
Kellyville Village in 2021 as those who carried out Roster 
Duty felt there was a great deal of interest in the 
exhibition. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
These are two paintings sold by Carmel 

Mackie at the exhibition. 
 
 
 
 
 
              

 
2020 Parramatta Foundation Week Art Awards 

Members Only 
Friday 16 October to 21 November, 2020 

Information will be added to website and forwarded to members when finalised. 

 



 
THE EXHIBITION WILL BE OPEN: 

19 September ï 5 October 10am to 4pm daily 
 

OPENING & PRIZE PRESENTATION: 
Friday, 18 September at 6:30pm 

Bowral Art Gallery, 1 Short St, Bowral 
 

ENTRY FORM & FEE: 
To be received by the BDAS office by 4pm on Wednesday, 2 September 

Please read the Conditions of Entry carefully 
 

LATE ENTRIES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED 

 
BOWRAL ART GALLERY 

1 Short Street, BOWRAL 
PO Box 144, Bowral NSW, 2576 

Phone: (02) 4861 4093 
Office hours: Mon, Wed, Thu and Fri 9am to 4pm 

Email: office@bdasgallery.com 
Website: www.bdasgallery.com 

 
 



 
Grant Received from Parramatta City Council 

 
We are pleased to announce we have received a grant from Parramatta City Council via its 
Community Resilience Grant Package.   
 
This means we have been able to purchase computer and audio-visual equipment for use at 
our Demonstrations and other events.  The equipment includes a computer and software, 
camera, video equipment, monthly internet for twelve months, a Samsung Smart TV and a 
microphone.   
 
Many thanks need to be extended to our Treasurer, Colleen O’Leary and Chris Vidal for 
applying for the Grant which takes time and effort in crossing the t’s and dotting the i’s as well 
as sourcing the equipment we needed.   This will be a great benefit to members at this time of 
social distancing and also into the future. 
 
  
 

Noticeboard 
 

OUR CPAS AGM 
 

Our 2020 AGM has been postponed. 
The CPAS AGM has been postponed until COVID-19 eases or into 2021. Thank you for your 

patience and understanding. 
 

 
Back Wall at the CPAS Gallery 

If you would like to be a Featured Artist at the Gallery, please contact 
Jan Toulis directly at 

jant1910@gmail.com or 
0457 153 960 

 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Our annual membership is due in August.  There will be no change to the fees (that is, they 
will be the same as last year).  A renewal form will be sent out at the end of July. 
 

 
VOLUNTEERS 

We are always happy to have more volunteers to help with the roster at our beautiful 
Gallery in Parramatta.  There is a good stream of visitors, a coffee shop across the road 

which also does a good lunch and parking very close. Even better if you want to sharpen 
your drawing skills, bring some pencils and a pad to draw while you are helping out.   

Thank you! 

 



 

THE ART SCENE 

912-914 Victoria Rd 
West Ryde 2114 

sales@artscene.com.au 

 

   

 
 

Macquarie St Parramatta  
p 1800 701 602 
 m 0404 074 166 

david@eckersleys.com.au 
www.eckersleys.com.au 

 

PICTURE FRAMERS 
PRIMA ART 

 

Unit 13 35 Foundry Rd 
Seven Hills 2147 

9620 9400 

GATEHOUSE 

TEA HOUSE 

Parramatta Park 

Parramatta 

 

 

 


